Sacred Heart Pastoral Council
January 26, 2016
St. Isidore Catholic Center
Approved Minutes

Opening Prayer led by Fr. Burkle

Attendance: Fr. Burkle, Annette Uker, Rod Koch, Jo Popp, Bill Denner, Keith Mayer, Audrey
Christensen, and Samantha Taets. Absent: Marge Markham

Meeting called to order by chairperson, Bill Denner, at 7:00 p.m.
Keith Mayer moved to approve the Oct. 27 minutes and Rod Koch seconded. Minutes

approved.
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Finance Report: Bill Denner shared the 2nd Quarter Reports.

Guild Report: Jo Popp reported there had been 1 funeral since our last meeting. Guild dinners
will now be held at the KC Hall. Balance of $6156.38 for the Guild.

Pastoral Minister Report: A community meal will be served at the UCC church on Feb. 21. 13
volunteers and Faith Formation students will be helping with this. A World Day of Prayer will be
held at Sacred Heart on March 4. Cuba is the country being highlighted. There will be a % hr.
service and snacks. 6 to 7 churches will be involved.

Fr. Burkle Report. Father will be offering a series of classes about the mass. These will be
offered on Thurs. p.m. and Sun. aft. in Sacred Heart and Visitation parish halls. The parish is
getting ready for Lent. Calendars will be coming out. Lenten Lunches will be held here in
Osage with ministers taking their turns on the presentation. These will be held at 11:45 on
Thursdays Feb. 11-March 17.

Old Business: Garbage Dumpsters will remain the same as before. No change as thought
earlier. Building Project: Meetings started in Nov. for wants of the church community. Build
new or remodel was discussed. Wishes were compiled and sent to the architect. Mon. 1/25
presentation cancelled due to weather. Architects will present on Sat. 1/30. They will gain
feedback, make alterations and present again.

New Business: It is time again for the Budget Process of Committees. By the March meeting
budgets will be presented to the Finance Committee and then approved by the Parish Council.
It is also time to be thinking of Council Elections. Two members will be leaving the council: Jo
Popp and Bill Denner. Elections will be in May.

Next Meeting: March 29, 2016 7:00 p.m.
Adjourned: 7:45 p.m. Jo Popp made the motion.

Respectfully submitted by Audrey Christensen, secretary -



